
2014 Community Giving Projects 

 

Second Graders help the Fremont Food Pantry 

 

Students in Mrs Normandin's second grade classroom started to bring in their spare change in 

January 2014.  They collected their coins in a water jug and marked with a tape their prediction 

of where the coins would pile up to.  They also projected how much money they would collect. 

Every Friday children would sort and count the coins.  They would then add that week total to 

the previous weeks.  At the end of the school year the children collected $213.00 which they 

donated to the Fremont Food Pantry. 
 

 
Back row L to R: Luce, Sophia, Lily, Cole, Tristan, Ben 

Middle row L to R: Luke, Julie, Emily, Jacob, Brooke 

Front row L to.R: Parker, Tessa 
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Fremont Garden Club Purchases 

Memorial Bench 
 

Members of the FGC met on May 29 & June 1, 

2014 to prepare the site at the Fremont Historical 

Museum for the bench in honor of former 

founding member, 

Aja Mahoney, who passed away last year. 



Donations were provided by Aja's friends to purchase 

the bench. 

Many thanks go to Mary Kaltenbach who spearheaded 

this project. 
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Fremont Pack 1 – Bear Den 

Cemetery Cleanup Project 
 

On May 16, 2014 several third graders from Fremont’s Pack 1 Bear Den did a trash cleanup 

along Main Street from Ellis School down to the Village Cemetery, and then cleaned up in the 

cemetery, particularly in the 

back area where there is a 

lot of junk.  This was a part 

of their work towards their 

Cub Scout World 

Conservation Award, which 

was received in June. 

 

From left to right are Jacob 

Higginbottom, Noah 

Anzalone, Ben Tomany, 

James Thompson and Tyler 

Warren.  Also part of our 

group and not pictured are 

Mark LaChance and Bobby 

Crane who could not attend 

but did roadside cleanup in 

their own neighborhoods as part of the award! 

 
Photo courtesy of Mark Higginbottom 

 

 

Garden Club Greens Workshop and Holiday Decorating 
 
The FGC holds an annual greens workshop event where members come together with their cut 

greens to fashion kissing balls and swags to decorate Town Buildings.  Thank you to all of the 

members who work so hard on this annual tradition.  A special thank you to Sal Finocchiaro for 



the cutting and construction of all of the swags, and to Betty Stanley for the donation of the 

greens.  The Club also donated $100 to the Fremont Food Pantry for their Christmas offerings. 

Thank you to all of the Fremont Garden Club members who keep town building gardens green 

and growing all summer and fall, as well as do annual cleanups at the buildings and decorate for 

Christmas with their kissing balls!  We appreciate all of your gardening talents all year long! 
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Lowe’s of Epping ~ Heroes Project 
 

 
 

Thank you to the folks at Lowe’s of Epping for rejuvenating and sprucing up the perennial 

garden at Memorial Fields!  Volunteers from Lowe’s spent a day bringing our garden back to 

life!  Thanks to Beth Swanson for the statue of children playing! 
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